College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

February 20, 2013 – 3:00 p.m. – Prairie Room
Present: Betsy Birmingham, Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Good News
· Betsy Birmingham has been recognized for her distinguished teaching record by being selected as the recipient of the Odney Award for 2013.

· The Peltier Award for 2013 has been awarded to Andrew Mara, recognizing his innovative teaching techniques

· Linda Fricker was named NDSU’s first recipient of the Outstanding Professional Academic Advisor Award
· Michael Strand was recognized as the Distinguished Alumnus in Art at the University of Nebraska
· The Division of Fine Arts boasts nearly 100% male faculty member participation in FORWARD’s Ally Training

Michele Reid discussed budget issues at the Library, identifying three potential strategies for developing support for an improved budget. Possibilities include increased student library fees, Development Foundation endowments, and changing the formula for Library allocations under the new tuition model.  She also addressed concerns pertaining to the de-accessioning of book collections at the Library, which has become necessary primarily due to a shortage of space in the Library.  Dean Reid also pointed out that the Library is abiding by best practices in their review of collections and related de-accessioning efforts. 
Keri Drinka will be coordinating “Talking Points” for the college as an avenue to share news and accomplishments of faculty and staff in AHSS.  These e-mail notices will go out to the college listserv and higher administration on campus every other Friday.  Departments are asked to submit information to Keri by the Thursday afternoon prior to each Friday announcement.
The AHSS Student Ambassadors will sponsor a Bake Sale fundraiser on March 6 from 10:00 to 2:00 in the Memorial Union with proceeds going to purchase milk break snacks for students at Madison Elementary. The cost to sponsor snacks for one semester for each student is $29.75.  Donations of baked goods or cash are welcomed.  

Upcoming events include Theatre’s musical performance of “9 to 5” on February 21-24 at Festival Concert Hall, the School of Music’s Inaugural Gala Concert on March 24, the Communication Department’s “Communication Week” scheduled for April 15-19 at the Memorial Union, and Women’s Week scheduled for February 25-March 1.
Bipasha Ray, our Distinguished Alum for this year, will be on campus April 15 and will meet with a number of student groups and classes.
Minard occupation plans – all departments have submitted their occupation plans to Ann Burnett and she will work with the dean and Nancy Nelson to ensure that our Minard “occupation map” is submitted to the Provost’s Office by March 1st.  Modern Languages has completed their move into their new offices and a few more departments will begin moving into their new quarters during Spring Break.

Search updates – all three new hires in Communication have accepted offers; English is ready to make an offer to their top candidate; Criminal Justice and Political Science has three finalists coming to campus to interview for the Head position in March; Philosophy is in the process of recruiting for a full-time lecturer.
Faculty Activity Reports are due March 18.  Letters of evaluation for faculty may accompany the FARs if they are ready, or may be forwarded upon completion.

The Core Undergraduate Learning Experiences (CULE) committee is coming to the end of its process of getting feedback about the proposed Six Core Questions to Frame Learning Outcomes for NDSU Undergraduates.  Representatives of this committee will meet with the AHSS Curriculum Committee to garner feedback.  Kent will be one of these representatives.
An Open Forum with President Bresciani is scheduled for April 30 at 1:00 pm in the Arikara Room.  An announcement will be sent out to the listserv in the near future.

Kent Sandstrom distributed a draft of a Strategic Visions and Priorities statement for AHSS for the Provost. He would appreciate comments and/or suggestions from chairs/heads and departments before the March 1 deadline.

Departments are asked to send NSE blurbs to Kent soon.
The College Workload Committee has been collecting data from peer institutions and meeting weekly to discuss workload models in the college.

The campus is looking at ways to improve administrative reviews.  Possibilities include seeking an external committee or an external committee chair and implementing a “360 degree” review process. 
The North Dakota Centers of Research and Excellence (NDSU-CORE) are seeking applications.  Kent will be forwarding related information to chairs.  Consideration is given to established centers only.
Nominations are now being sought for Endowed Professorship awards. Nominations may come from faculty, unit administrator, chair/head, or dean. Nominations and curriculum vitae for all three Endowed Presidential Professorships should be forwarded to Provost Rafert no later than March 1, 2013.
 
The College of AHSS will be partnering /co-sponsoring the Community Lecture Series with the College of S&M.  The next event is scheduled for April 30 at 7:00 pm at the Fargo Theatre.

Ann Burnett distributed a proposed AHSS diversity statement which recommends that announcements and ads for any job in AHSS must include language addressing the required qualification of “a demonstrable commitment to promoting and enhancing diversity.”  Discussion followed on how an individual actually demonstrates diversity and on how it is evaluated.  This concern will be brought back to the committee.

Advising data and planning – Most of the departments are gathering data to determine what steps they can take to improve their advising.  The Department of Communication will be implementing several new advising strategies.  
Recommendations for student commencement speaker should be sent to the Dean’s Office by Friday.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm.







Submitted by,







Cathy Heiraas
